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To: House of Lords EU Energy & Environment Sub-Committee  17th August 2018 
 
Re: The Future of Chemical Management and Regulation Post EU Exit 
 
I am writing to share our ideas and perspectives on the government’s intention to seek ‘associate 
membership’ of the European Chemicals Agency (ECHA) and as highlighted in the EU exit white paper, to 
seek a ‘common rulebook’ 

ideas that lead to great advances in science. 
 

We have a professional member community who are actively engaged in science that underpins chemicals 
regulation. This includes the generation of chemical sciences data, reviewing and interpreting data and 
providing expert input into scientific committees in order to give the best possible advice on the impacts of 
chemicals on health and the environment. In this way, our community supports an effective means of 
enabling global innovation and trade, whilst providing appropriate and consistent safeguards for human 
health and the environment. 
 
Scientists and good science are at the heart of chemicals regulation, and play a key role in the context 
of informing decision making on the safety of chemicals. As the UK exits the EU, our community believes it 
is essential that there is a smooth and seamless transition in ensuring effective chemicals regulation. As part 
of the deep and special partnership the UK government is seeking with the EU, we are keen to see the UK 
Government ensure a suitable partnership is in place on chemicals regulation that ensures a seamless 
transition from 30th March 2019. 
 
We understand from the government’s white paper dated July 2018, on ‘The future relationship between the 
United Kingdom and the European Union’ that the government are seeking to negotiate new institutional 
arrangements. This could take the form of an ‘association agreement’ with EU agencies, such as the 
European Chemicals Agency (ECHA). This is to ensure effective regulatory cooperation and the 
development of a ‘common rulebook’ for goods, which will include chemicals. To achieve an effective 
agreement on chemicals in a new partnership, it is our view that some key and fundamental heads of terms, 
relevant to ‘associate membership’ of ECHA, must be negotiated and agreed with the EU by 29 March 2019, 
as part of the agreement on EU withdrawal and future partnership. If these are not agreed, there is the risk 
of interrupted collaboration and the rulebook will start to diverge immediately. 
 
Our community is very concerned there could be an unnecessary hiatus in collaboration, data sharing and 
scientific engagement from 30 March 2019, as EU law dictates (as stated on the ECHA website) that the UK 
as a ‘third country’ will no longer be able to participate in data sharing functions or on ECHA’s committees 
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